Staff Council Agenda
November 10, 2005
2:00 p.m.  Fireplace Room
1.  Review of minutes from September 15th Staff Council meeting

(Please see attached)
2.  Lynn Bynum (topics for Q & A) 
· Staff Length of Service recognition by H.R. Dept.

· Staff Attendance (mandatory or encouraged?) at Convocation, Red Mass, and Graduation.  

· Gown rental fees

· InTENse fun

Lynn is going to try to make it to the meeting, however; she is scheduled to attend interviews for the VP of Enrollment Management Position that day, so I have included her comments below (per her permission), from an email that I sent to her after our planning session.
Lynn,
 
The Staff Council Coordinating/Chair Committee met this morning to go over some of the staff’s latest concerns and comments.  As our advisor, we wanted to address these issues with you.
 
Does the University allow/encourage staff & faculty to dress up and decorate for Halloween?  Yes Is it okay to?  Absolutely!  It adds to the fun.
 
At the last Staff Council Meeting, the President asked for us to give him some recommendations for ways to recognize staff.  We have been thinking about Hospitality, Community Service, and Community Builders.  Another idea which I believe your area already addresses is Length of Service.  Can you let us know what you are currently doing in regards to this?  To be truthful, our activities are very limited.  This is an area in which staff council can be really helpful to us in HR.  We need your ideas and input about ways to recognize staff in effective, creative ways.  I’d love to discuss this further with the Staff Council.
 
Some concerns that staff have but we aren’t quite sure as to how to address them:
 
Attendance (required or encouraged?)  Attendance is encouraged at the events below, but not required in most departments for staff.   Non-exempt staff are almost never required to attend due to overtime pay issues.  If required, why do staff have to buy/rent gowns?  Good question.  I was not involved in the decision-making discussion – it really does not make sense to me, but the policy is that staff have to purchase or rent their gowns.  Departments cannot pay for this.  This policy is effective university-wide and applies to VPs and faculty (most of whom had to buy their own gowns anyway).
         Convocation
         Red Mass
         Graduation
 
If required to attend, can department budgets pay for rental or purchase (if cheaper)? (Staff Suggestion).  See above.
 
If Red Mass is a tradition Bellarmine wants to start, ALL offices need to be closed with signage indicating why (several days in advance).  If a staff member does not want to attend a Mass, then they should be required to stay at their desk during office hours.  This is something we need to look at for next year.  
(Staff Suggestion)
 
“Intense Fun” – Seems to be some inconsistency as to who gets to enjoy the afternoon off or not based on department?  Again, this is something we should discuss and make a proposal to the Cabinet.  I’m not aware that any departments were given the afternoon “off.”   I know in the Business Office, those who wanted to attend the last event (soccer game on Family Weekend) were allowed to take turns going to the event for about 30 minutes.  Some areas have more flexibility in participating, especially the larger departments.  Each area has the discretion to make that decision, but we can certainly discuss it.
 
We will probably ask you to give us your input on these topics at the next Staff Council Meeting in November.  Just let me know if you have any questions.
 
3.  Email account – mystaffcouncil@bellarmine.edu  (Sarah Justice)

4.  Committee Reports 
· Communications Committee -  Sarah Justice
 

· Employee Affairs & Benefits Committee – Mary Harper
· Social & Staff Development Committee – Jared Burton & David Kline
· Nominating/Elections/Bylaws Committee – Cheryl Love
5. Presentation of Bylaws and vote - Cheryl Love and Bylaws Committee

(Please see attached Bylaws)
6.  Staff involvement with the Strategic Plan 

(Please see attached pages of Strategic Plan)

Our next meeting is 2 p.m. on January 19th in the Fireplace Room

